Dear Deb--

Apologies for this long silence. You might have forgotten me by this 

time 

and I won't be surprised if you guys would have lost your patience with 

the 

team working here on the scanning project. I hope you will forgive us 

after 

reading this long mail understand the situation in with reference to 

its 

context.

It has been a long time that I have been meaning to update you guys 

about 

the progress of the project, but was waiting for some concrete news to 

share 

and was avoiding to disturb till we needed to share something which 

would be 

directly needing some support from you guys at Asha Cleveland. We did 

try to 

process the allotment of the temporary FCRA for the Indian Association 

sometime after receiving the letter from you and were hoping to hear 

from 

the FCRA office, but unfortunately, the file was not processed. During 

our 

occasional phone calls, we were told to wait a little more before we 

hear 

from them. It was a typical bureaucratic response from the FCRA office 

often 

saying--"don't call us, we will call you when we are ready". Now, when 

the 

teaching load has reduced a bit for me at the end of the Spring 

Semester and 

after losing our patience finally, we had to personally go to the 

office and 

ask for the update and learnt that the file has not yet been processed. 

It 

has been unfortunate that the red-tapism of Indian bureaucracy could 

cause 

such a delay and the file was stuck at the clerical level only. After a 

frustrating time, we had to approach the high level officials in the 

department and so the file is now traced and we should hear some 

information 

about it in the next ten days or so.

Having lost so much of time, we thought for a moment that it would have 

been 

better to proceed through Asha India as far as the transfer of funds is 

concerned, but now we are already in the process of making some 

progress and 

we will be following up with the FCRA office on regular bases. However, 

the 

better side of the picture is that even if we did not have an access to 

the 

funds at this point, the very assurance of availability of funds helped 

us 

in getting started with the work and fortunately, we have not lost much 

time 

in this process as far as the progress of the work is concerned.

Soon after we got the assurance from Asha Cleveland chapter regarding 

the 

allocation of funds, we started on scanning some books on history and 

political science, which meant to meet the needs of blind students who 

happen to be in a big number.  I will be sending these books as an 

attachment whenever you are ready for your information to update you 

guys 

about the progress of the project. I just wanted to check up if it is 

ok to 

send big fifteen attachments  in the next one or two mails or so which 

might 

amount to about 15 MBies or so. I have these books ready and would like 

to 

share with you as a matter of proof of progress of the project so that 

you 

are able to convince yourselves as well as other Asha Cleveland 

volunteers 

that despite our long silence, a team has been working here to meet the 

objectives of the project. As you guys would see that most of the books 

here 

are on Shiad Bhagat Singh, the nationalist revolutionary of India and a 

few 

are on Gandhi. To start with we chose to fulfill the requirements of 

recently introduced courses in history and political science, two 

subjects 

studied by a significant number of blind students. Unfortunately, no 

literature was available at all in e-format on this subject, which made 

it 

hard for the blind students to access this literature, as no other NGO 

had 

so far been able to provide any books on this subject. Hence, despite 

the 

sluggishness of the bureaucracy and our mistake of depending upon the 

bureaucrats to leave the matter upon them to handle, fortunately the 

circumstances have still been in our favor to make a reasonable 

progress of 

the project.

We were able to for the time being arrange a computer on a temporary 

bases 

and a volunteer to who accepted to work on a partial payment bases till 

the 

funds are processed and were able to get fifteen books ready in its 

final 

shape and four more books are in progress. While the attached copies of 

these fifteen scanned books sent in a separate message, is a proof in 

itself 

as far as the initial progress of the project is concerned, let me 

briefly 

give you the background of the progress of the project.

After getting the assurance of funding from the Cleveland chapter, we 

started the search for the competent persons to hire for the job of 

scanning 

in the month of September after the survey of urgently needed and books 

not 

available in e-format in the existing NGOs working in this area, was 

completed. Initially we tried some high school graduates who could 

accept a 

small payment of three to four thousands on monthly bases. Then we 

realized 

that it was very easy for any one with a minor training to work on a 

computer to scan the text, but the hardest part was formatting and 

proof 

reading.  Unlike our initial belief, most of the text scanned needed a 

good 

amount of formatting and proof reading despite being scanned through 

best 

available OCRs. We have been using Fine Reader which is recommended by 

many 

people as one of the best OCRs, but despite that a tremendous amount of 

formatting and proof reading was needed to correct the minor omissions 

and 

also to make the text screen reader friendly. So after a frustrating 

experience of trying to work with the high school graduates, we had to 

look 

out for the real competent person who needed to have a good command 

over 

English in addition to decent knowledge of Word processor.

Fortunately, we were able to get a competent person to who agreed to 

work 

for us on a full time bases for the time being, but of course, he had 

to be 

paid according to his competence and qualification. Therefore, we 

finally 

hired our scanner cum proofreader, Om Prkash Mishra on a monthly 

payment of 

rupees 12-thousand from the beginning of the month of October.  He 

happens 

to be a former student of mine who graduated from Hindu College in 

Delhi 

University, which is a leading college, affiliated to the University of 

Delhi. After graduating in Master's in Political Science from Hindu 

College, 

University of Delhi in 1998, Mishra held various jobs in reputed 

institutions like Indira Gandhi National Open University and completed 

his 

second Master's in library Science. Before joining us, he was working 

as a 

librarian for a leading private school in Delhi on full time basis 

while 

volunteering for an NGO during his spare time. He was in the process of 

getting married at that point of time and quitted his job to take some 

break 

for his marriage and was at the same time, looking for a job in which 

he 

could work on a flexible bases instead of being tied to a regular 9-5 

job. 

Since this job with us, was flexible in terms of time schedule as he 

could 

work late ours or early hours as long as he was able to produce the 

output 

of forty hours a week. He gladly accepted this offer and worked on a 

full 

time bases since the beginning of October and agreed to accept partial 

payment of six thousand rupees per month on the condition that the 

remaining 

amount of his agreed salary would be paid to him once the funds are 

processed.

Hence, somehow, despite the bureaucratic hassle of not being able to 

process 

the allotment of temporary FCRA number, we have been fortunately able 

to not 

to let the work suffer. So we were able to manage the amount for the 

expenses from our personal sources as well as some amount from the 

organization allocated to some other projects based on local funding. 

Of 

course, the we were able to do that that simply because we know that we 

will 

definitely get this amount of one and a half lakh rupees some time in 

near 

future and It was just a matter of time as far as the availability of 

funds 

is concerned.

Mishra has now been looking for a stable job and has joined the 

National 

Book Trust since the beginning of March. However, since the job of 

scanning 

and editing can be done on a flexible bases, he could still continue to 

work 

for the project on a part time bases. He has agreed to continue to work 

for 

three hours a day during the weekdays and ten hours during the 

weekends. So, 

he could still work for us, for 25 hours a week for a salary of seven 

thousand rupees a month at the same time, we have also hired a person 

who is 

less educated to work for us on a part time bases with a salary of 

three 

thousand rupees. The new employee could take care of scanning the text 

and 

minor formatting like inserting the page breaks manually so that the 

screen 

reading software (Jaws) could read out the page break. At the same 

time, 

Mishra could take care of the major formatting, proof reading and 

editing 

part as it is the later part, which requires a good amount of knowledge 

of 

English language and reasonably good computer skills. Once the funds 

for the 

project are processed after getting the FCRA issue soughted out in very 

near 

future, we could think of how to make certain arrangements to make the 

progress of the project more effective.

Sorry for such a long e-mail due to a detailed explanation of what was 

going 

on and due to not updating all this while. We should be able to update 

now 

on a more regular bases and we will keep nagging the bureaucracy in the 

FCRA 

office instead of being optimistic about hearing from them within a 

reasonable time.

Talk soon,

Jags

Ph: +91-11-2766-2628.
